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Ms. Stone:
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.Bottle RockPow~r, LLC·(BRP) has,lJeen. r~p?-pyi~g the: cllttings anddrillingmllcl '(spoils). from the· 
~ell pad.stlrripsi~.orderto pre~ervecompfiancewithLake County Use Perlllit.85-27,Sectipn C2. 
This ~Section :states, that:etlchsuiTIP rrmst maintaiI} a minjm.um depth of freeboard of three feet. ,~. 
Moreqver, the CRWQCB Waste Discharge Requirements Order No. 99-091 states that two feet of free 
bOard mustbe maintained. Spoils being.removed fromthe sumpsaretestedbya certified lab for both 
California Assessment Manual (CAM) 17 metals and asbestos. 

Thus far, the only hazardous constituent in two of the fourteen sample sets had a total chromium 
content of (5ppm to 5.9 ppm),slightly above the threshold limit of 5 ppm. Those spoil heaps 
demonstrating hazardous constituents have been and continue to be disposed of at the Chemical Waste 
Management Kettleman Hills facility as "geothermal debris". 

A dewatering unit was placed at the Francisco well pad sump from November 2007thrUFebruary 
2008. This unit was staged in such a way that all liquids would be returned to the sump and the spoils 
were sent to the other side of the dewatering unit. The spoils pile was set on six mil plastic sheets and 
a berm was,erected around the plastic sheets using large cement construction blocks and waddles. 
Stockpiled spoils were sampled :~m~ then moved to the.meadow for wrther drying. 

• ' ._:; •• v ,.' • •••• • ."'; .... • ~, 

Then.on~.hazaFdous spoil~, thatwe~e removedfr~m.the.slu:nps were placed In a small area,;atthe south 
end of the meadow, which is located between:theColeman and Franciscowell pads, for,drying prior to 
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tnlP.~p,~rt :t~ the proper disposal fa.sHi~y..:.;:Thi?1~~d·o~, ~ea»,h.~reop th'e·spoils were,set was level~d', 
and maintaIned to ensure that no erosion would occur a silt fence has been set in place as requested by 
Ron Yoder, ofthe Lake County Community Development Department, to act as a precautionary 
measure. By the end of October, 2008, all non-hazardous spoils will have been removed from the 
meadow and BRP will reseed the disturbed area and monitor it for erosion. 
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• The spoils material, which is non-hazardous, is being sent to both Quackenbush Mountain Resource 
Recovery & Compost Facility in Clearlake, California and to the S Bar S Quarry in Kelseyville, 
California. The Quakenbush facility will mix the soil with compost and other earthen materials for 
resale as fill dirt and/or topsoil. The S Bar S Quarry will place the soil within the quarry so as to 
rebuild the excavated hillside and return it to its natural state. 

Further removal of spoil materials from all three of the sumps at BRP will be necessary prior to the 
onset of winter weather. BRP is currently working on the best approach possible for the management 
and removal of the drill cuttings and mud to include, but not limited to, a dewatering unit and/or sand 
screw. BRP will continue to update you and all other appropriate agencies as this projectgoes 
forward. 

Please feel free to contact me with any questions or concerns regarding this matter at 707.928.4578. 

Karon Thomas • Compliance Manager 

Cc:	 Ron Yoder
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Guy Childs
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